
  
 
 
 
 

                                                                                                                                                     
 
 
  
 
TAHC REPORT   December 2024 
 
Dear Members and Volunteers, 
 
It is poignant to leave a space in the Archives headed notepaper. The late President, Sir Richard Carew 
Pole will be sadly missed. He was very supportive for thirty years. 
 

 
On December 6th twenty three TAHC volunteers 
attended a lunch time Get together at the Carbeile Inn. 
The volunteers appreciated  each others company, 
reminisced about Sir Richard and enjoyed a good lunch! 
Each volunteer follows their own particular interest at 
the Archives using their  initiative to complete work that 
preserves Torpoint’s heritage.                                                                                       
 
 
                                                                                                                                   
 

 
Many years ago the Cornwall County 
Archivist,Tamsin Mallettt visited the Archives in the 
premises at Buller Road. Tamsin wrote “An ideal 
Community Archive” in the Visitors’ book. Current 
visitors are also impressed as there is now more 
and better  equipment, storage facilities, displays 
and the number and skills of the volunteers have 
grown considerably.   The Archives team can be 
very proud of the achievements. 
 
Angelica was created by Dyan and Paula as the Archives entry to St James Church Tree festival. 

 
 
 
 
 
 The theme was    
       ANGELS 
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             May I wish you all a Happy Christmas and a Healthy New Year 
 
    

                                             Mike Pearn, Chairman                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Dates 
The Archives reopens to the Public on Monday Jan 6th 2025    
 Get Together of Volunteers 11am in the Library  Thursday Feb  6th 2025 
 
High on the agenda  for 2025    
 
The need to  recruit some  additional volunteers…..maybe bring a friend? 
 2 existing or 2 additional volunteers are needed to help manage the contents of Room 5 in Buller 
Road. 


